
December 2009-January 2010
A Victorian Flatbush Community



(This newsletter will be available online at www.neighborhoodlink.com/brooklyn/bswa by 1/1/10)

Everyone is invited to attend the Beverley Square West monthly meeting, which is held early in the month, except no meeting in July and August. 

-----------------------------------------------------------------

*BSW Meeting, Monday, 1/4, 8 pm at 1030 Beverley Road- Agenda on page 4.  Come at 7:30 for snacks and wine.----------------------------------

From Co-President Bob Pandolfo:

Mass for Luis Rodriguez: There will be a Mass offered for Luis on Thursday, January 14, 9 am at Our Lady of Refuge Church, 2020 Foster Ave. at Ocean Ave.
Security:  Due to the loss of some of our members we have had to shorten our coverage hours.  We urgently need new or renewed members.  Please call Glenn at 917-348-1704.

Snow removal from sidewalks:  Please remember that, by law, our sidewalks must be cleared within four hours after snow stops falling, or 11 am for overnight snow.

Christmas Tree recycling: From nyc website http://www.nyc.gov/html/nycwasteless/html/recycling/holiday_tips.shtml#christmas-tree-collection 
“DSNY will collect clean Christmas trees left at the curb for composting starting Monday, January 4 through Friday, January 15.  Remove all lights, ornaments, and stands from your tree before setting it out at the curb for collection. Trees that still have these items attached can't be composted and will be collected as trash.”  

New Trees:  If you want a tree planted, call 311 or on the web at http://www.nyc.gov/freetree. You can even request a tree for your neighbor. By the way, I will let you know about NYC Dept. of Sanitation Christmas tree recycling, if any, as soon as I can confirm the info.

Newsletter by e-mail/ web: If you currently receive a paper copy of this newsletter, and wish to receive only the electronic version, please send me an e-mail at robert.pandolfo@gmail.com and include your name and street address.  For those already receiving the newsletter and other info electronically, please keep Bob informed of any change in your e-mail address.

Suggestions:  If you have any ideas for BSW's newsletter or meetings, please call Bob at 

347-578-4146 or e-mail robert.pandolfo@gmail.com.

TRIBUTE TO LUS RODRIGUEZ – THE PROTECTOR AND FRIEND OF BSW 
– by Co-President Jack Rubman
As we’ve all seen at the conclusion of “It’s a Wonderful Life,” George Bailey reads an inscription from Clarence (his guardian angel) that says, “Remember – no man is a failure who has friends.” And of course, that’s Frank Capra’s point – that no matter what you may think of yourself – if you have people who truly love you, then you’ve been blessed.

I admit that I barely knew Luis Rodriguez – only to wave to him as he drove by smiling. But the outpouring of sentiment by the people of Beverley Square West who knew him and cared for him was truly amazing. People calling, knocking on our door to contribute to this great guy’s funeral and burial expenses, telling us what Luis meant to them, how helpful he was, how kind a person, how much he’ll be missed.

The night of his funeral service, the room was filled with people grieving for this wonderful guy. And in the end, perhaps that’s the most accurate measure of someone – how many people are at his funeral.  For example, Ty Cobb, the Hall of Fame baseball player, had only one!

I want to thank everyone in BSW who contributed so generously to give this man a well deserved final tribute. I am proud to serve as co-president of such a wonderful association filled with such marvelous people. I also want to thank Miriam for her role. But mostly, I must thank Glenn Wolin for arranging the funeral home service and burial. He is truly a prince among men, one of the kindest, most generous humane souls that I have ever seen. We’re truly lucky to have him as a member of our association.

As Clarence said “No man is a failure who has friends.” We, Luis’s friends, should commend ourselves on a job well done. If you can, please attend his memorial mass at Our Lady of Refuge R.C. Church on January 14, 2010 at 9:00 A.M.  It is located at 2020 Foster Ave. 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

In the Garden Corner 







by Vera Julia Gordon


January.   This is usually the quietest month so far as garden activity goes, but it is a month of planning.  Read the catalogs; consider your site’s wetness, sun (in growing season) and factor in your household’s tastes – whether it’s vegetables, color, or appearance.  Read the garden magazines and manuals for ideas.  Order carefully and early so as to avoid having what you want run out, but don’t succumb to the temptation to start seeds early.  Read the seed packet; it contains a wealth of information about germination times, setting out times and the plant’s requirements of sun, water, etc.  A reputable nursery will send plants at the proper time for planting in our area.  If you are ordering for planting elsewhere, specify that in your order.

Assess your tools.  Order replacements or new ones, but beware of gadgets and accessories that are not likely to be useful.  January is also the time to clean and tune up tools, but pick your days if this means working outdoors.  


Monitor houseplants for “critters”, and dryness.  Use a half-rate fertilizer about once a month.  Start narcissus for indoor bloom.  Miniature roses and other flowers can bloom indoors if their growing preferences are met.  Check your dormant amaryllis for signs of growth.  Buy a bouquet for indoor color.  It’s great for morale, especially as holiday decorations are put away.

When working out of doors use caution if the area is wet; one, you can slip but two, your steps can compact the soil and affect the roots and aeration of the ground.  Of course, if the ground is frozen, compacting will not occur.  Be careful what snow and ice melting products you use; salts can affect plants but also cement surfaces and pets’ feet.  Read the labels.


Replace mulches which the winds and rain have moved.  Snow is an excellent mulch, especially on top of plant-matter mulch.  Put out food for birds, especially when there is extensive snow cover.  Venus is bright in the western sky in the evening, and is striking near the new crescent moon.  Mars rises in the east shortly after sunset and is visible all night as it moves across to the west (It’s the reddish one).  Saturn rises about midnight and by dawn is high in the western sky.

As you look along the streets at the tree canopy, you will notice it is subtly thicker; the weather may be frigid, but the trees are responding to the longer daylight.  We gain about fifty minutes of daylight in the course of January: about fifteen minutes in the morning and thirty-five minutes in the evening.


As we look for signs of Spring – which can seem a long way off, enjoy your quiet winter garden.

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
CY 2010 LIST OF BEVERLEY SQUARE WEST DUES PAYING MEMBERS (JANUARY 1, 2010 – DECEMBER 31, 2010) AS OF DECEMBER 29, 2009

ARGYLE ROAD

Johnson-Hunt; Hittman; Rubman; Gordon; Tyroler/Clemens

BEVERLEY ROAD

Aranda

MARLBOROUGH ROAD

Bilanow; Blaine

RUGBY ROAD

Herman/Nevermann

STRATFORD ROAD

Wolin; Pandolfo

TOTAL – 11 (out of 350 houses)

I apologize for any misspellings of names. If you think that I made a mistake in omitting your name, please call me at (718) 469-6633. Thank you for your continued support of our community organization.  Your dues support a variety of community organizations and activities.  

---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------BEVERLEY SQUARE WEST ASSOCIATION DUES FOR CALENDAR YEAR 2010 (Jan-Dec)  BSW membership dues are payable on a fiscal year basis.  All 2010 dues are due now.  Dues are $20.00.  Please fill out the form below and mail it today with your check made out to Beverley Square West Association to Miriam Rubman, BSW Treasurer, 261 Argyle Road, Brooklyn, NY  11218.  Thank you for your continued support of our beautiful neighborhood.  If you have any questions, please call me at 718-469-6633.

Name (s)________________________________________________________________

Address_________________________________________________________________

Phone___________________________________________________________________

E-Mail Address______________________________________________________________

Comments__________________________________________________________________

BSW Minutes: December 7, 2009 Meeting (from Miriam Rubman, edited by Bob Pandolfo)

70th Precinct Report: BSW has a new CPOP officer, Phil Monck.  If you have any problems, call the precinct at 781-851-5556. In emergencies, call Bob Pandolfo or Glenn Wolin  who can reach him on his cell phone. Problems in our neighborhood include drunks on Cortelyou Rd., students from Ditmas JHS after 3:00 P.M., and school buses parked illegally on our streets. He handed out a sheet of holiday safety tips.

BSW Logo: Those present voted and selected  a logo prepared by John McVicker’s class at NY City of Technology.

Landmarking: There are no updates currently. The next meeting is in January, and Chris Kreussling will report any updates. The deadline for participating with other neighborhoods or going individually is early spring of 2010.  Volunteers for either the research group or the political group are needed. Values of homes increase in a landmarked neighborhood.

Death of Luis Rodriguez: BSW is collecting money for Luis’s funeral.  It will be at the Blair-Mazzarella Funeral Home on Coney Island Avenue on December 16, 2009 at 7:00 P.M.  Glenn Wolin has made the arrangements.  Additional monies collected will be used for a headstone and a scholarship fund, but BSW will vote on how to spend the contributions. Our new driver is Rodger.

P.S. 139 Schoolyard Issues:  BSW  discussed how to handle the problems in the schoolyard.  It was pointed out that the principal has no control over the security guards or the custodial staff.  They have separate unions.  BSW will send a rebuttal letter to School Facilities, whose response did not address the problems.  BSW told representatives from the PA that we need to be kept in the loop regarding the redesign of the playground on Argyle Rd.

Social Events: Ditmas Park West wants to do a social event with BSW in early 2010. Three people volunteered to help. 2010 is the year of the Biannual Bash.  It will not happen without volunteers.  Start thinking about the kind of event that you want.

Treasurer’s Report: The treasurer’s report was given. If you want more information, call Miriam Rubman at 718-469-6633.

Other Business:  Hydraulic Fracturing, which is the extraction of gas close to watersheds in upstate New York and may damage NYC’s water supply, is a serious issue. Support Jim Brennan who is sponsoring a bill against this method.  Sanitation will recycle unwrapped Xmas trees the first Monday through Friday after New Year (see page 1). There will be a mulch fest in Prospect Park the weekend after New Year. 

Agenda for January meeting: 
1- Arrangements for Luis’ headstone, etc – 20 minutes.

2- 2010 social events – 20 minutes.

3- Landmarking- 5 minutes.

4- Treasurer’s report – 5 minutes.





5- Other business – 15 minutes.

Here is a list of our block representatives:  Stratford/Beverley- Bob Pandolfo, 214, Tel 347-578-4146, Westminster- Audrey Campbell, 297, 718-282-5937/ Janice Hamann, 330, 718-287-5408, Argyle- Jack Rubman, 261, Tel 718-469-6633, Rugby- Tom Montuori, 306, Tel 718-287‑6502, Marlborough- 



